
 

 

 

 

COVID-19 vaccination programme 

  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

  

I hope this email finds you well. 

  

Please find below information we have been asked to share with you regarding the forthcoming 

COVID-19 vaccination programme. We will inform you as soon as we receive any further information, 

including the dates for this programme.  

  

The links at the bottom of the letter provide further information.  

  

As recently announced by the Government, all children aged 12 to 15 years are being offered a first 

dose of the vaccine as part of the school-based COVID-19 vaccination programme. Like all school-

based vaccination programmes, the vaccines will be administered by healthcare staff in the School 

Age Immunisation Service (SAIS) team, working closely with the school and following the usual 

approach to school-based immunisation. 

  

Local SAIS providers have been asked to work with schools to plan for the roll-out of COVID-19 

vaccinations for 12 to 15 year olds. The SAIS will be the primary provider of the vaccination 

programme for healthy 12 to 15 year olds and will be legally responsible for the delivery of the 

vaccine. The SAIS provider will be contractually responsible for the service, as they are for other 

school vaccination programmes. 

  

Consent 

  

Consent will be sought by the SAIS provider from the parent or person with parental responsibility, in 

the same way as for any other school vaccination programme. A consent form and information leaflet 

provided by the SAIS team will be used to seek consent. A contact number for the SAIS team will also 

be provided in case of any queries. 

  

Consent forms should be returned to school by the deadline agreed with the SAIS team. The consent 

forms will be collected from the school by the SAIS team. This process may happen electronically in 

some areas. SAIS teams will supply paper versions for families who cannot access the digital or email 

versions. All schools’ immunisation services are compliant with the General Data Protection 

Regulations (GDPR). 

  

Schools are not responsible for securing parental or child consent, nor for discussing any 

concerns about whether or not to consent. This is the role of registered nurses in the SAIS, who 

have extensive experience and expertise and are professionally accountable for their decisions. 

  

Legal accountability for offering COVID-19 vaccines to children and young people sits with the SAIS 

and not with the school. 

  

 

 



 

The role of schools 

  

The role of schools, which will be familiar from other vaccination programmes, will be only: 

  

•      to provide information to the SAIS provider on which children on roll are eligible for the vaccine 

•      to share the information leaflet, consent form and invitation letter supplied by the SAIS team with 

parents/carers and children 

•      to provide the space within school, and the time away from the timetable, to enable vaccinations 

to take place 

  

Resources for parents and young people 

  

Anyone wishing to find out more about the Government’s vaccination programme is directed to two of 

their resources that have been published:  

  

COVID-19 vaccination programme for young people: guidance for parents:  

  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-resources-for-schools/covid-19-

vaccination-programme-for-young-people-guidance-for-parents  

  

and COVID-19 vaccination: resources for children and young people: 

  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-resources-for-children-and-young-

people  

  

I hope this information is helpful to you. We do not have any further information to share at this time. 

Please can I kindly ask you therefore, not to contact the School on this matter. We will update you as 

soon as receive further information, including the dates of the vaccination programme.  

  

Thank you for your understanding.  

  

Yours sincerely, 

  

P.Kelly 

Headteacher 
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